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into the of Cost Shifting on Local Government,

Background
The Sorell Council is situated 23 kilometres of Hobart and includes the surf
and of Lewisham, Dodges Ferry, Carlton and Primrose Sands. The

a wetlands of international significance as one of with
RAMSAR listing in Tasmania.

This has a population of approx. 4,000 and has no
or supply.

The Council in years, commenced design and documentation for
1 of the however is finding the costs prohibitive.

Submission
The by the Commonwealth Government's Natural Heritage Trust fund in

a significant number of Local Government to
the of which have been aimed at achieving environmental
improvements.

Unfortunately for Sorell the focus of the Program has not at construction of
infrastructure as or systems. The Coast and

Program provided an opportunity for grants up to $250,000 to be provided for projects,
however the funds inadequate to address the enormity of providing and

to the communities mentioned above.

The Government has recently that an
for Government subsidies for projects such as water and on the

would be provided to meet the capital and of projects
to be at a which the local community could and beyond a "State
Level".

This in Section 40 of the Water Act 1957, this Act was
on 1 January 2000.

To this in context I will provide further in to
this
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Following the of the Water Act 1957 Councils wishing to construct water and/or
could application to the then Rivers & Water Supply

who to the Act determined a "State Subsidy Level" year.

In the that the per connection for the Scheme the
the Government would provide a subsidy to assist.

This was ultimately limited to 25% of the total charge up to a maximum of $100 per
connection.

In to the were also available, at reduced through the
& Supply Commission to assist with the cost of constructing new Schemes.

This by Local Government and no doubt instrumental in
the construction of and water projects for the of many

throughout Tasmania.

in 1992 the implications of the Subsidy Scheme were reviewed by Cabinet
in the to no longer approve any further and that only existing

commitments would be honoured. At the same time a decision no new
would be by Government to Councils for such infrastructure.

In the 1992 and the repealing, on 1 January 2000, of the Water Act 1957
the Government provided no subsidy assistance to Councils as provided for in the
Act.

1992 Councils wish to proceed with water or infrastructure
to bid for funds each year through the State Loan Council. This has

as Councils must compete for funds available from, an overall
of approximately $22 million. This Councils wishing

to infrastructures such as water and who
be funds to merely supplement annual expenditure.

The by this process are exacerbated by the by which loan
funds.

Conclusion
of the current Cost Shifting Inquiry is to identify a financial

has from Government to Local Government.

This is one that should be considered as part of the deliberations of the Standing
and one which has resulted in increased difficulty for Councils in securing

to costly water and sewerage infrastructure to be constructed.
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